## **City Council**



April 22, 2020

## Honorable Mayor Fujii:

To our dear friends in Toride, Japan, on behalf of Yuba City, I would like to send blessings to the citizens and to the city for safety, good health and hope that there is very little impact of the Coronavirus to Toride, Japan and the world.

We here in Yuba City are currently practicing Stay-at-Home precautions during this pandemic to help end the spread of the virus and in hopes that this will all be over very soon.

To date we have a total of 26 cases in Sutter County with 2 deceased from the virus, 15 have recovered and the remaining hopefully will recover. We pray for those that are exposed to the COVID-19 for a quick recovery and pray that everyone remains healthy during these uncertain times.

Our schools are closed for the school year and are practicing learning from home with the help of parents, guardians and others. Essential businesses remain open and the restaurants are only providing "take out" meals for the community. These are very hard times for our small businesses, but our community is strong and is very supportive.

Please know that we stand tall and strong and we will beat this virus together.

Sending our best to you and the citizens of Toride,

Shon Harris

Mayor, City of Yuba City